WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

20 May 2019
P Hemmings (in the Chair) 
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	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In Attendance Cllrs Collins, Jenkins and Whatley.
	        Action
	
	

	01.05/19 Election of a Chairman

P Kembery PROPOSED P Hemmings.
C Watkins SECONDED.
All Members in favour.

P Hemmings was duly elected Chairman of the F&GP Committee.

02.05/19 Election of a Vice Chairman

P Kembery PROPOSED D Marriott.

P Hemmings SECONDED.
All Members in favour.
D Marriott was duly elected Vice Chairman of the F&GP Committee.

03.05/19 Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Bowles, Brain, Climmer and Labuschagne.
04.05/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011 – None
05.05/19 Minutes of the Meeting Held on the 23 April and Clerk’s Report  
The minutes were approved and all items on the Clerk’s report were noted.

Matters arising:
The Cricket Club has requested that something be put in place to secure the main gates at the entrance to the Recreation ground as it can swing shut when you are driving through. The previous stay was removed after somebody tripped over it. It was agreed to drill a hole for the stay on the gate to slot into, but which won’t protrude above the ground to be a tripping hazard. 
Following our request for South Gloucestershire Council to repaint the 30mph roundels on Bristol Road, they have advised they cannot put repeater signs in a built up area with street lighting in place. They have been reminded regarding putting a new larger 30mph road sign in place which they have advised would only be a temporary measure.

Planning Enforcement has confirmed the owner of the site Dunrovin on Church Road agreed to move the fencing to the back of the garage which is at the end of the patio, and this has been done. As the fencing now falls within permitted development limits, they have closed the case.

The annual inspection of the play area at the Greenfield Centre and the gym equipment at the Recreation Ground has been carried out.

There were quite a few minor points raised which our handyman can rectify. Also, at the Greenfield Park the 2 bins are very badly corroded and need to be replaced. The climbing net has some exposed metal core and although this has only been identified as being of low risk it will need attention at some point.

At the Rec. it has been highlighted that the surface of the basketball court is not compliant with relevant standards and it has been given a medium risk score. 
It was agreed that 2 new bins will be purchased and the Clerk and Cllr. Marriott will inspect the basketball court. Quotes for any work required  can then be obtained. 
We have received an amount of £16,483.50 from South Gloucestershire Council as our allocation of Community Infrastructure Levy for 2018/19. Added to the amount we received last year we now have a total of £24,789.12. This has to be spent on a provision or improvement of infrastructure.  
Several ideas were put forward. These were for a play area to be installed at the Recreation Field, which has been previously discussed, outdoor exercise equipment for Frenchay and some further equipment at Frenchay near the new play area which could be used by adults or much older children while the smaller children are in the play area. All members are encouraged to think of any other ideas.
06.05/19 Reports from Task Groups
Frenchay Common and the Tuckett Field

The cows are back in Tuckett Field. 
After a lot of confusion, the new tennis courts in Frenchay are open for use.

At previous meetings with Redrow, it was noted that a path is needed from the play area to the tennis courts to stop mud being taken onto the courts. However, Redrow are not keen to do this so at some point the Parish Council may need to put a path there. 
The area of trees by Frenchay Museum, which the Parish Council will not be taking over, is very messy. Frome Valley has provided quotes to NHBT to tidy the area but they are not willing to pay for this. Frenchay Museum will need this to be tidied before the Vintage Car Show on 13th July. Cllr. Whatley has been in regular contact with the estate manager who is dealing with this piece of land and he will raise this issue again and keep the Parish Council informed of any developments. Should the Parish Council decide they want to cut back these trees themselves, it will need to be determined what permission is needed as the land is not ours. This is to be carried forward to the next full Council meeting. 
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments

In the Allotment Annual meeting the possibility of them having a rotavator was discussed and they have now requested if the Parish Council could fund this together with the purchase of a weed burner and strimmer. It was confirmed they will need to submit a grant application and that they should also be encouraged to try to raise some funds themselves. 
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down 
Nothing to report. 
Hambrook/Whiteshill
Following a request the Parish Council made to South Gloucestershire Council at the end of last year, they have now confirmed work has been approved to repaint the white lines at the crossroads of Bury Hill and Church Road, and on the approach to the Willy Wicket roundabout on the A4174.  
The roads which have been closed around Moorend are getting very overgrown and Clerk will contact SGC to see when the hedges will be trimmed. 

The Greenfield Centre

Problems with a leaking radiator in the foyer and the intruder alarm have been sorted. Some additional work may need to be done to the alarm and we are waiting for a report and quote from the Security company.  

A meeting is to be held with plumbers Gilbert and Williams to discuss different options for the update of the heating in the Greenfield Club. Clerk to arrange. 

07.05/18 – AOB
Cllr. Collins advised a large picture has been painted on the side of a cottage in Frenchay. As this is in a Conservation Area it has been reported to the South Gloucestershire Council Conservation Officer for him to investigate.
Meeting concluded at 8.08pm
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